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Arizona's leaders have proven that being uninsured is a children's health problem Arizona can cure. 

Today, when the economy is squeezing families and small businesses more than ever, we need state leadership and commitment to keep children's health coverage moving forward.

Arizona's political leaders, businesses, government agencies, doctors, private health plans and citizens have successfully worked together to cover uninsured children over the past decade. The Arizona Health Care Cost Containment System and KidsCare, Arizona's children's health-coverage programs, have provided cost-effective care, increasing the coverage rate for children from 74 percent in 1997 to 83 percent in 2005. The vision and commitment of Arizona's governors and state lawmakers have made it possible for thousands of children to get the medical treatment they need, even while the number of employers offering health coverage continues to drop.

KidsCare provides cost-effective health insurance to more than 66,000 children and 13,000 parents in working families. For KidsCare, all parents pay premiums and Arizona receives $3 in federal funds for every $1 spent in state funds.

With AHCCCS and KidsCare, these children are more likely to have well-child visits and childhood vaccinations, more consistent medical treatment, and fewer hospitalizations than uninsured children. Preventing minor health problems from becoming lifelong health burdens helps Arizona avoid significant health-care costs down the road.

As the state faces a tough fiscal climate, some state lawmakers have suggested cutting back KidsCare. That would be a big mistake in a state where only half the private-sector employers offer health coverage to their employees, and even fewer offer coverage to the children of employees. 

Without KidsCare, Arizona would face higher health-care costs from sicker children who miss more school and grow up less prepared to contribute to our economy. And our hard-earned federal tax dollars would be given to children and parents in other states.

None of us taxpayers knows what is being discussed in the closed-door budget negotiations at the state Capitol. But we do know that KidsCare is exactly the kind of investment we want from our tax dollars: an investment that pays off in healthier kids, stronger families, fewer expensive visits to hospital emergency rooms, better performance in school, and more federal tax dollars in Arizona.

KidsCare works for Arizona. Sustaining KidsCare for children and parents should be a top budget priority for all of our state legislators.
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